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8099 College Parkway ● Fort Myers, Florida 33919 ● (239) 489- 9300 phone 

TO: School District Partners (Charlotte, Collier, Glades, Hendry and Lee) and Private Schools 

FROM: Dr. Martin McClinton, Associate Vice President of Academic Affairs 
Dr. Tammy Caraker, Director of Accelerated Pathways Programs 

SUBJECT: Required Update to Inter-Institutional Agreement (2024-26) - Statutory Update, Florida Statute 985.04 
Dual  Enrolled Students Taken into Custody 

DATE: May 29, 2024 

House Bill 1473 on School Safety was approved by the 2024 Legislature and signed by Governor Ron DeSantis on 
May 6, 2024. The bill amends section 985.04, Florida Statutes, to require that the district superintendent notify a 
college’s or university’s chief of police or public safety director whenever a dual enrolled student is taken into 
custody by law enforcement for certain serious offenses. This memo serves to add the following statement to the 
IAA, Section 13: : District Collaboration and Communication 
6. If the child is a dual enrolled student at a postsecondary institution, the superintendent of schools, or his or her
designee, must notify the chief of police or the public safety director of the postsecondary institution at which the 
student is dual enrolled within 1 business day after receiving the initial notification. 

This language will be reflected in future IAA updates. 

CC:  Jerry Connolly, Chief of FSW Police 
Dr. April Palmer, Assistant Vice President of Student Life 


